
Mr. Diaz began the meeting by reviewing ground rules. 
SIP team agreed to ground rules. 
Mr. Diaz reviewed meeting outcomes. 
 
Goal: Students Achievement: 
 
Team agreed to cut benchmarks out of the SIP. 
Benchmarks will be replaced by the in house assessment (Curriculum Based 
Measurement, CBM).   
 
This is happening because the benchmark has been restructured and is being 
implemented in its current format for the first time.  
 
Also, we have started using the CBM regularly.  It makes sense to review this data as 
a data point. 
 
CBM frequency is still to be determined (Chaney needed).  Tentatively it will occur 
during the beginning of the year, middle of the year and end of year.  Middle of the 
year testing occurs because we usually bring in a new cohort of students mid year.   
 
Rubrics will be presented to leadership team to begin garnering feedback. 
 
Goal: Technology: 
 
School Climate: 
 
Overall, a new survey suggested a decline in school climate. 
Discussions took place referring to figuring out why that decline occurred.   
No course of action was decided on.   
 
Participation in the survey increased.   
 
Parent support web site is up and running 
Website is bi lingual and contains information pertinent to parents. 
Information came from counselors and support staff. 
 
Contact forms (opportunity should be created for students input) 
 
Discussed the need for Rubrics in order to begin assessing how frequently we are 
teaching to the instructional goals at Phillips 


